LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH SEPTEMBER 2006 AT 8PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mr G Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs H Betts, Mr J Roberts, Mrs S Hutchison and Miss.J. Seymour


Clerk – S Hedges

575) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies

576) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations were made.

577
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 10th JULY 2006

RESOLVED – that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th July 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

578) CLERKS REPORT

The contents of the Clerks report were noted and the following actions taken:

LOCAL DEMOCRACY WEEK

Councillors were not interested in taking part in Local Democracy week this year.

COUNCIL ALLOWANCES

The Clerk has written to DEFRA as part of their survey about the White Paper and Neighbourhood Agenda to inform them that we do not pay allowances.

FLYTIPPING

The Clerk will write to Mark Pearson and request that 250 copies of the flytipping leaflet are delivered to the Chairmans home in October for distribution in the next Newsletter.  The Clerk will also report four flytipping hotspots.  These are: 

· Bottom of the Hatch
· Two Field gates at Dog in Lane starting at the gate three quarters of the way down on the right

· Coalbrookdale Road– opposite Swan Farm entrance

· RUPP Entry from New Works Lane to the Short Woods

RATS

The Chairman will include an item about the increase in rats and how to discourage them in the next newsletter.  The Clerk will write to the concerned villager.
STAFFORDSHIRE TEXTILES
Councillors decided that a textile/shoe bank would not be worth while now that we have the Red Box system.
BANK MANDATE
The Clerk will take Cllr Roberts forms to Barclays bank.  The mandate should then be finalised and arrangements can be made for the Clerk to use the telephone banking facility.  The Clerk will aim to get this in place by the time she leaves.

BUSES FOR ALL Nathan Rous of the Shropshire Star is compiling a feature looking at the failings of the county’s rural transport network.  It was agreed that councillors would contact him individually with their own experiences.

CVS INFORMATION CONFERENCE – 30TH SEPTEMBER The Clerk will email Katrina Baker to inform her that unfortunately no-one from Little Wenlock will be able to attend.

SALC AGM

The Clerk will email SALC to inform them that the Chairman and Cllr Seymour will attend.

579) PLANNING – No planning applications were received this month.

The Chairman informed Councillors that he had received notification that Coalmoor would be appealing against the refusal of their planning application and that he had drafted a reply which councillors agreed to and the Clerk will send.

The LDF Minerals Plan document is in consultation between 1st November and 13th December and so will be discussed at the November meeting.

The Waste Policy is in the Circulation pack for Councillors to read.

The Core Strategy needs a response.  The Chairman has already contacted Telford and Wrekin Council because the responses they have given are unsatisfactory.  As the final document is not yet ready, Councillor Betts will take the lead if the final documents need further comment.

580) BOROUGH LIAISON –To respond to any requests or consultation from the Borough Council or other district service providers.

No correspondence was received by the Clerk which required a response by Councillors.

581)
REGISTRABLE INTERESTS
Councillors to complete forms and return to the Clerk by 19th September for submission to Telford and Wrekin Council

582) INDIVIDUAL UPDATES

Councillor Roberts has still not heard back from West Mercia Police.  He was frustrated after reporting a crime that had taken place at 12 noon, the police did not visit until 6pm.

He also reported that drain covers have been removed throughout the parish.  The Clerk is to contact Telford and Wrekin Highways Maintenance to see what they can do to ensure that this does not happen again.  The clerk will also mention that while it is nice to see the tarmac and white lining at Malthouse Bank, the Parish council is still waiting for other white lining to be completed as reported to Neal Roderick over a year ago.
Cllr Betts said that the ROSPA inspection of the playing fields had taken place and it was generally OK but for a few minor details.

The Candles meeting on 4th October has been cancelled and has been rescheduled for 13th December.

Cllr Betts had a site meeting with Dave Coxill at Coalmoor landfill.  The trees and the grass are looking OK but Cllr Betts did not to inspect the bridleway.  
Cllr Betts has contacted Iain Wheeler, Scientific Officer re outstanding issues from his meeting with the Parish Council and he has promised to get the Smalley Hill monitoring figures and reply to Cllr Betts by 4th October.

Cllr Betts also informed councillors that she had organised a “Cutting the Carbon” Energy evening for villagers on Monday 18th September at 7.30pm.

Cllr Hutchison informed councillors that she would attend a footpaths meeting on 28th September.

Cllr Seymour has received a letter from residents of New Works concerning speeding.  The Clerk will reply.

Cllr Seymour reported that the 2nd stage of the NHS Consultation in respect of the Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital Trust was launched on Monday, 4th September involving 2 major re-configurations of service.   One related to the limiting of Paediatric Services at Telford to a nurse led service between the hours of 9 pm and 9 am with a Telford paediatric consultant on call. The second related to the centring of Urology Services at Telford with only day surgery in urology being carried out at Shrewsbury.    She went on to explain that, as these changes appeared to be fairly cost neutral and did not really address the deficit issues, they were being carried out principally because of difficulties in recruiting and employing sufficient paediatric medical staff to maintain a 24 hour service at both hospital sites and, in relation to urology services, the possibility that, unless they were rationalised principally on to one site, the service might be lost to the County and thus cause patients to have to travel much further a field in order to receive treatment.

Cllr Seymour then went on to confirm that, over the next few weeks, the Joint Health Scrutiny Committee would be looking in much closer detail as to how these proposed changes will impact on the people of Shropshire and how acceptable that will be and also as to how overall changes within the Hospital Trust and the 2 Primary Care Trusts will address the deficit issue.

583) FINANCE
The following payments were authorised:

£84.60
Playsafety



Playground inspection

£470.00
K Smith



Grass cutting

£5.76

Npower



Charges

£35.25
Madeley Print Shop


Website maintenance

£3.00

SALC




Meeting posters

£305.50
K Smith



Grass cutting

£11.39
Npower



Charges

£73.00
Npower



Charges

£243.88
S Hedges



July and August salary

£69.96
Inland revenue


Re clerks July and Aug salary
584) PRIVATE SESSION

RESOLVED – that under Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 the public and press will be excluded from the following item of business which is confidential.

NEW PARISH CLERK – To consider all applications received.

Applications were considered and it was resolved to interview five people.  It was agreed to carry out the interviews on 19th September in half hourly slots, commencing at 7pm.  The Clerk was instructed to ring the interviewees to make arrangements.

585)
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 13th November 2006 at the Village Hall at 8pm.

Signed







Date

Chairman

